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RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL
No. 601
Approved October 29, 2001
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Thomas Whitten, Executive Director of the John Hope Settlement House, in 
recognition of receiving the Whitney M. Young, Jr. Award.

Reverend Althea V. Jackson, Pastor, Bethel African Methodist Episcopal Church, 
in recognition of being named Secretary of the Ministers’ Alliance of Rhode 
Island.

Reverend Tyrone D. Jackson, Pastor, Shaw Memorial African Methodist 
Episcopal Zion Church, in recognition of being named Treasurer of the Ministers’ 
Alliance of Rhode Island.

Patrolman Taft Manzotti, in recognition of being elected Recording Secretary of 
the Fraternal Order of Police, Lodge No. 3.

Reverend Matthew N. Kai, Pastor, Tabernacle Baptist Church, in recognition of 
being named Vice-President of the Ministers’ Alliance of Rhode Island.

Bobbie L. Harper, in recognition of receiving the Community Service Award of 
the John Hope Settlement House.

Michael M. Marcoccio, in recognition of being re-elected President of the 
Fraternal Order of Police, Lodge No. 3.

Detective Sergeant Hugh T. Clements, in recognition of being re-elected Vice- 
President of the Fraternal Order of Police, Lodge No. 3.

Detective John Joseph Corley, in recognition of being elected Treasurer of the 
Fraternal Order of Police, Lodge No. 3.

Reverend Marlowe V.N. Washington, Pastor, Allen African Methodist Episcopal 
Church, in recognition of being inducted as President of the Ministers’ Alliance of 
Rhode Island.

Sergeant David Ventura, in recognition of being elected Financial Secretary of the 
Fraternal Order of Police, Lodge No. 3.

Steven M. Pare, in recognition of being appointed Colonel of the Rhode Island 
State Police.

Senator Robert T. Kells, in recognition of being named Chief of the Lincoln Police 
Department.
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RESOLVED, That the Members of the City Council hereby extend 

their sincere congratulations to the following:
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Reverend Sammy C. Vaughn, Pastor, Saint James Baptist Church, in recognition 
of being named Chaplain of the Ministers’ Alliance of Rhode Island.

Martin Thompson, in recognition of his visit to Providence, Rhode Island as a 
member of the Friends Forever Program sponsored by the Rotary Club of 
Providence and the YMCA.

Eoin Martin Murphy, in recognition of his visit to Providence, Rhode Island as a 
member of the Friends Forever Program sponsored by the Rotary Club of 
Providence and the YMCA.

Caoimhe Marie Murray, in recognition of her visit to Providence, Rhode Island as 
a member of the Friends Forever Program sponsored by the Rotary Club of 
Providence and the YMCA.

Kerri-Anne Armstrong, in recognition of her visit to Providence, Rhode Island as 
a member of the Friends Forever Program sponsored by the Rotary Club of 
Providence and the YMCA.

Alison McStea, in recognition of her visit to Providence, Rhode Island as a 
member of the Friends Forever Program sponsored by the Rotary Club of 
Providence and the YMCA.

Kirsty McKnight, in recognition of her visit to Providence, Rhode Island as a 
member of the Friends Forever Program sponsored by the Rotary Club of 
Providence and the YMCA.

Mairead Marie Quinn, in recognition of her visit to Providence, Rhode Island as a 
member of the Friends Forever Program sponsored by the Rotary Club of 
Providence and the YMCA.

Eleanor Maureen Mitchell, in recognition of her visit to Providence, Rhode Island 
as a member of the Friends Forever Program sponsored by the Rotary Club of 
Providence and the YMCA.

Julie Anne Ursula McConnell, in recognition of her visit to Providence, Rhode 
Island as a member of the Friends Forever Program sponsored by the Rotary Club 
of Providence and the YMCA.

Adam Paul Kelly, in recognition of his visit to Providence, Rhode Island as a 
member of the Friends Forever Program sponsored by the Rotary Club of 
Providence and the YMCA.

Daniel Hume, in recognition of his visit to Providence, Rhode Island as a member 
of the Friends Forever Program sponsored by the Rotary Club of Providence and 
the YMCA.

Colin Taylor, in recognition of his visit to Providence, Rhode Island as a member 
of the Friends Forever Program sponsored by the Rotary Club of Providence and 
the YMCA.
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Robert LaMoia and Family, in recognition on the grand opening of the LaMoia 
Restaurant and Tapas Bar.

Alfred Giuliano, in recognition of the celebration of his 50“’ Birthday, bom on 
October 27, 1951.
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Catherine Depetro, in recognition the celebration of her 90“’ Birthday, bom on 
October 16, 1911.
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RESOLVED, That the Members of the City Council hereby extend

their sincere sympathy to the families of the following:

Domenica Delle Donne

Raymond D. Martellini

Anthony E. Boutin

Edwin B. Krause

Lillian R. Minasian

Donald A. Emerson

Margaret C. Patnode

William H. Shavers, III

Pasquale Zulla*

Julie Hamad

Walter Roberts

Teresa G. Sauro
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